
 
 
 

 THE HUTCHINS SCHOOL PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
 
Meeting Minutes: 19th September 2023  
 
Board Room 
 
Meeting Opened: 6.32pm 
 
 
Present:  
 
Rob McEwan, Dayana Baker, Shirl Badenach, Alli McShane, Phillippa Bartlett, Kezia 
Mellars, Kate Woods, Camilla Fox, Laura Machin, Courtney Bell, Miriam Shevland, 
Amy Senkbeil, Louise Allwright, Lilli Hyatt, Mike Webster, Fiona Moroney, Mitchell 
Woolford, Bill Giddings, Theresa Ashbolt, Abby De Borde, Georgie Rayner, Kristen 
Nognaioni, Rowena Salter, Vicki Wilkins. 
 
  
Apologies:  
 
Krysta Brocklehurst, Louissa Johnson 
 
Acceptance of Previous Minutes:  
 
Moved – Alli McShane 
Seconded – Kate Woods 
 
President’s Report: 
 
Dayana Baker delivered short Presidents Report, having attended a long-serving-
staff member function on behalf of the PA being the only notable mention. 
 
 
 



Treasurer’s Report: 
 
Please find attached latest financial report as at 18 September 2023.  
 
Of note;  
 
Cash at Bank balance is $272,513 - of which $4k is committed funds for consultancy 
for the playground feasibility study. 
Net surplus YTD is $53,101 
The main movement since last meeting is the recognition of tuckshop profits of $12k. 
Krysta Brocklehurst 
PA Treasurer 
 

 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Principal’s Report: 
 

 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
PARENTS’ ASSOCATION MEETING  
 

 



Principles Report. Dr McEwan reported that  
• New head of Rowing has been appointed 
• Head of year 6 to be appointed soon 
• Middle school boys lead by Fiona Moroney have formed a group under the banner 

of Rotary International to distribute fresh food to programs that supports people 
within our local community unable to afford groceries. 

• The school calendar is very full for the rest of the year, and into next year, with 
many dates having overlapping events. 

 
 
Correspondence: 
 
Incoming – 1 email received with some positive feedback about the Father’s Day 
breakfast. 
  
 
Outgoing – nil 
 
 
Actions arising from Previous minutes: 
 
Father’s Day Report – Kate Woods 
 
The JS Father’s Day breakfast was a wonderful community event that saw Dads, 
grandparents and father figures attend with their son. Wednesday was more heavily 
booked with approx. 100 guests in attendance. Thursday was approximately 70.  
It was very much appreciated having PA support there to assist with the 
tea/coffee/food and contribute towards building a positive school environment. 
Thank you to Alli McShane, Phillippa Barlett, Courtney Bell, Milly Fox and other 
parents in our community – Michelle Liu and Juliette Cunningham.  
 
 
Junior School Bush Proposal 
 
Kate Woods and Phillippa Bartlett 
 
Miriam Shevland, from Playstreet - Play/ST.  At the PA meeting tonight to present 
the Master plan for the whole area.   
 
Kate Woods applying for a Government grant for some funding. We will also need 
some assistance from PA re funding before she can apply for grant.  
 
See attached funding request and master plan. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Other Business: 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Middle School Proposal – Playground equipment for Middle School 
 
Presented by Mitchell Woolford and Bill Giddings – Middle School leaders 
 
Our proposal:  

• To provide a playground option for all. 
•  To install a 2.1m climbing cube that has ropes, ladder, climbing wall and 

spider netting.  
• This provides another play option for everyone but importantly for those 

students who are neural diverse, with an outlet for unstructured play. 
Something that rules-based games like table-tennis, basketball and football 
cannot do. 

• For neural diverse students, climbing and using own body weight provides 
significant, deep pressure and provides sensory input through touch and an 
ability to regulate behaviour. 

 
Statistics: 

• Prior to 2022, there were roughly 230 students in the Middle School. 
• In 2022, the Year 6 cohort joined the Middle School and roughly 70 students 

were added. 
• Whilst we added 4 new classrooms, breakout spaces and other amenities in 

the CRB, no extra playground equipment was added to the play space. 
• In 2024, there will be a fourth Year 6 class, making the MS student numbers 

approximately 310. 
 
Survey Results: 

• Recent survey of Middle School students suggested that improvements could 
be made to the playground.  

• Many students play on the oval and basketball courts. 
• Handball was another popular break time activity. 
• However, those that do not play in these areas have limited choice. 
• Our students are increasingly diverse and have a wide range of interests. We 

would like to provide a playground option for them. 
 
Climbing Cube option 
 
https://adventureplus.net.au/product/s0919u-climbing-cube-play-unit 
 
Suggested improvements 
 
In the survey, boys also requested sturdy tables and chairs around the canteen area.  
At a quoted cost of $850 we would appreciate 3 of these. One per year group in 
Middle School. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://adventureplus.net.au/product/s0919u-climbing-cube-play-unit


 
 
 
The Hutchins Marine School/Science department funding proposal for 2 
underwater drones  
 
Louise Allwright/Robert Tuck 
 
Proposal is for:   2x QYSEA Fifish V6 Underwater drones (including protective 
case) at $3,998 each. Total funding requested: $7,996.  
 
However, the company may have a sale running. The total would currently be 
$5,996. I am unsure how long this sale is running for but will contact them 
tomorrow to enquire. There may be an option to purchase 3 drones for the total 
price. 
  
This is the website of the company, which includes all specifications and details on 
the drone itself  https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-
tracking.html 
  
 
 
 
 
Proposals Discussion 
 
Discussion then reopened regarding  3 applications for funding put forward this 
evening.  
 
Dr McEwan expressed his belief that any money the PA has should be spent while 
the families that have contributed are still at the school.  
 
Dayana Baker and Alli McShane raised concerns around lack of detailed financial 
information from ‘The Bank’ proposal, and questioned the need for a decision tonight 
as some key members of the PA executive committee were not present, and the 
significant nature of the request required more consideration and discussion with 
the appropriate school representatives i.e Head of ELC, Head of JS, as well as 
ensuring the school master plan is incorporated.  
 
The parent group present then indicated their strong support for the proposal, and 
that an urgent decision was necessary to facilitate a grant application for up to 
$30,000.00 by Kate Woods (on behalf of the SCHOOL not the PA).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-tracking.html
https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-tracking.html


In order of presentation, the committee then moved the following motions. 
 

1. That the middle school is successful in their application for funding towards 
3 outdoor tables, to the value of $2550.00 
 

2. That the PA is supportive of the proposal of a piece of play equipment for 
the middle school, up to a total value, including all installation costs, of 
$25000.00, with the costings to be refined and represented once complete. 
 
Both motions moved by Laura, seconded by Kate Woods 
 

3. That the PA is supportive of the concept of ‘The Bank’ development project, 
up to a maximum of $150,000.00, with all costing to be refined and 
represented. 
 
Moved by Millie Fox, Seconded by Courtney 
 

4. The PA approves the application for funding by the Science and Marines 
Studies faculity for up to 3 underwater drone units, at a maximum 
expenditure of $9000.00* 
 
Moved by Dayana and seconded by Rowena. 
 

*Dr McEwan proposed the additional drone to be funded above the requested 
amount as the reduced retail price gave the opportunity for the increase. That 
request was not from the staff. 
 
 
 

 
Meeting Closed:  9.05 pm 
 
Next Meeting:  17th October 2023 
 
 


